City of Southfield 



 


Downtown Development Authority 


PENDING BOARD APPROVAL
Meeting Minutes:  Regular Board and Informational Meeting of January 22, 2021
Location:  Via Video Conference (Board) at the Southfield DDA Office, 18000 W. Nine Mile Road, Suite 320, Southfield, MI 48075 and via Phone Conference at 248-796-5052 (Public)

1.  CALL TO ORDER

Chairman James Ralph called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.

2.  ROLL CALL

Present: Steven Craig, W. Michael McFarland, Ryan McKindles, Elizabeth Rae, James Ralph, Aric Rusk, Brant Russell, Ken Siver, Tory VanCobb.
Excused: Jamii Hitchcock, Brent Uhl

Also Present:  Al Aceves, Executive Director; Melissa Schlicker, Assistant to the Executive Director.
Roll Call was taken and it was determined a quorum was present.

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Motion by McKindles, Seconded by Rusk, to approve the Meeting Agenda as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Regular Meeting Minutes: November 20, 2020 
Motion by Siver, Seconded by McKindles, to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of the SDDA Board held on November 20, 2020. Motion carried unanimously.

5.  FINANCIAL REPORT
November and December 2020
Executive Director Aceves reviewed the monthly financial reports for November and December 2020. There was no adverse financial activity for these months.
Motion by Rae, Seconded by McKindles, to accept and file November and December 2020 Financial Reports. Motion carried unanimously.

6.  NEW BUSINESS
a. Introduction of Board members
Director Aceves introduced the newest members of the DDA Board: Elizabeth Rae, Brant Russell, and Dr. Steven Craig. Ms. Rae represents Oakland Community College as Assistant General Counsel and previously worked for the City of Southfield as City Attorney. Brant Russell has extensive experience in the medical field and recently replaced Joe Hurshe as CEO of Ascension Providence (Southfield/Novi). Dr. Steven Craig, CEO, comes to the Board from Surgeon’s Choice Medical Center which covers a wide range of surgery services including orthopedic, spine, bariatric and hand-related issues.
b. SDDA 2020-2021 Annual Report
The Executive Director introduced Alisha Watkins, Plante Moran, who reviewed portions of the report including the change in millage from 1.8046 mills to 1.7 mills due to the Headlee Amendment. Also discussed was the TIF which has not generated revenue for the fiscal year. Ms. Watkins also discussed the administrative and tax increment accounts for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2020.
Motion by Rusk, Seconded by Craig, to receive and file the SDDA 2020 Financial Statement. Motion carried unanimously. 
c. Michigan Open Meetings Act Amendment
Executive Director Aceves informed the Board of coming changes to the Open Meetings Act, Bill 1246, which may allow for in-person meetings beginning March 31, 2021. 

d. Oakland County Together Restaurant Relief Grant Program
In December 2020, Oakland County initiated a restaurant relief program intended to provide outdoor seating accommodations allowing restaurants to increase their patron capacity. For their part, the City of Southfield relaxed their outdoor dining requirements allowing for more outdoor dining throughout the city. 

e. Community COVID Clinic: Ascension Providence/City of Southfield

Ascension Hospital contacted Executive Director Aceves regarding the possible need for a remote COVID vaccination clinic similar to what was constructed at Macomb Community College. City Administrator Fred Zorn offered various sites to the hospital as possible remote locations. The hospital will review their plans and contact the City should they require additional clinic sites. 
7.  OLD BUSINESS












a.
Northland Redevelopment Update

Director Aceves updated the Board on some property changes within the district. The Kenmar building was recently purchased by the owners of the Epicentre building; the ATT building received a recent bid for purchase; the former Art Van store is looking at clothing retail store as a new tenant, and Najor Companies continue to search for a new tenant in the former Kroger space. 


Also discussed was the ongoing Contour Development project at the former Northland Mall site. Executive Director Aceves informed the Board that due diligence was due to terminate on March 12, 2021. It is anticipated an extension to the purchase agreement will be required due to continued negotiations with the State of Michigan.
8.
HEARING OF THE PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENTS

Resident Kathleen McNelis thanked the Board for their time and effort and inquired about vaccination efforts on Ascension hospital staff with a response by Brant Russell on the complexities of forced vaccinations. 
9.  
ADJOURNMENT
Chairman Ralph announced there being no further business adjourned the meeting at 11:20 AM.
Melissa Schlicker, Interim Secretary
Southfield DDA January 22, 2021 Board Meeting
3

